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Attendance:
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S. Figved




K. Salkas, RTA
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S. A. Rangel




K. Hall, Sign Language Interpreter









R. Payne, Sign Language Interpreter









P. Cosentino, Court Reporter

Chairman Dalton called the meeting to order at 2:03 pm.  After a general welcome, she asked all participants to introduce themselves and to state who they represented.  The first order of business was the approval of the minutes of the November 2018 meeting.  All Committee members had been sent electronic copies and Mr. Ferneborg had provided hard copies for review.  Chairman Dalton asked for a motion to approve.  L. Gerlach brought the motion and S. Hastalis seconded.  The November 2018 minutes were approved.

At this point, Mr. Ferneborg indicated that it was customary that when new members came aboard they would be given the opportunity to tell the Committee something about themselves.  Chairman Dalton told the assembled that the Committee had three new members and she asked them to introduce themselves.
· Anne Kelly is an Information Technology professional who has spent 16 years at Apple and now works for the Chicago Lighthouse as a specialist in adaptive technology.  Over the past three years, she has had a substantial loss of vision and has had to develop the necessary skills to master the mass transit system.  She mainly uses the UP North Line.

· Vicki Schmitz has been a BNSF commuter for 40 years.  Due to a condition, she has been having issues with mobility over the past few years.  She has had a long career in business and still rides the BNSF on a regular basis.  

· Several years ago, Dorell Smith was diagnosed with MS.  She is a member of the MS Society and does public speaking and advocacy for others with this condition.  She is a long-time user of mass transit (both Metra and the CTA).  She is the former Chairman of the CTA ADA Advisory Committee.

Chairman Dalton welcomed these new members to the Committee.
The next order of business was the Stations Report from David Rubino, Metra’s Director of Station Services.  The first thing that he wanted to mention was that there had been more concrete that had worked itself loose from the ceiling at Chicago Union Station.  A large piece had fallen on Track 5.  So for the next five to six weeks, there would be several track closures on the North Concourse while repairs are being made.  This means that there are thirteen track changes every evening during the rush period.  This will inconvenience quite a few commuters for the near future.  However, safety is Metra’s top priority.  Mr. Rubino also mentioned that an idea had come from the office of Jim Derwinski, Metra’s CEO.  In an attempt to make it easier for customers to access the Auto Show, Metra would be offering a free shuttle on the Metra Electric from the Blue Island Station.  This means that Rock Island riders could switch at Vermont Street/Blue Island to the MED and go directly to McCormick Place.  Mr. Derwinski is also planning to offer a free weekend on the entire Metra System, due to the difficulties encountered during the recent Polar Vortex.  This free weekend would come during the Auto Show.  Mr. Rubino let the Committee know that ticket sales off of the Metra Mobile App are now up to 43%.    He also reported that the new elevator at CUS that can be accessed on the west side of Canal Street is operational and has not had a single outage.  He also mentioned that the skylight project in the Great Hall at CUS is complete.  Several Committee members asked about the policy that stations should remain open during winter conditions.  Mr. Rubino explained that Metra does have a policy by which stations remain open.  However, due to a number of situations, local communities may close these stations if they feel that the need arises.   This happens when there are repeated incidents of vagrancy, vandalism or crime.  It is something that we always have to monitor.

The next agenda item was the report from Francis Mascarenhas of Metra’s Mechanical Dept.  Mr. Mascarenhas told the Committee that all the pertinent documents needed for the RFP for 200 new ADA railcars have gone to Metra’s Materials and Financial areas.  This RFP will be written with a broader design scope to encourage more bids and better pricing.  The Mechanical Department is planning to have this RFP on the street by the end of February.  Metra is also in negotiations with Nippon Sharyo Sumitomo in Japan to secure seven ADA trailer, gallery cars.  These cars will come to Metra as a result of liquidated damages from a previous contract.  There will be no charge to Metra for these cars.  We are hoping to get all seven cars in the first quarter of 2020.  The third project covered by Mr. Mascarenhas was the railcar renovation project.  Between 2003 and 2007, there were 302 ADA railcars delivered to Metra.  At present, 60 of these cars have been fully renovated.  This renovation includes new electrical systems, new seats and wheelchair lifts.  These cars will also have:
· A sensitive edge on all side loading doors.
· New LED scrolling signs for deaf/hard of hearing customers.
· Passenger Emergency Intercom Systems.
· A full set of electrical outlets on the main floor of these cars.
The goal is to complete four of these cars per month and we are getting very close to this benchmark.  V. Schmitz raised a concern about the new fixed seat.  She told the Committee that these are difficult for a person with a disability to get in and out of because of the space between the seats.  She inquired whether any new designs were being considered.  Mr. Mascarenhas told her that with the new RFP, there would be options for more user friendly seating.  However, in the current fleet, we were limited to what we could change due to space constraints.  He also told the Committee that in the specs for new railcars, the weight tolerance for the wheelchair lift would go from 600 lbs. to 800 lbs.  Another feature would be induction loop technology for deaf/hard of hearing passengers.

The next order of business was the report from Ken Schultz of Metra’s Engineering Department.  He took the Committee through the list of station construction and renovation projects that had accessibility ramifications.

· At the Ravenswood station on the UPN, there is an ongoing project on the east side of the station that will include a ramp.  This project has been going on for a rather long time, due to the bridge renovation on the same line.  When complete, this station will be fully accessible.  The projected completion of this station will be in 2020.

· At the Hazel Crest station on the MED, there is a project to rebuild both entrances and to add an elevator at the north end.  When complete, this station will be fully accessible.  Work is estimated to be 70% complete.

· At the LaSalle Street station on the RID, a project has just been completed to replace the deteriorated plaza surface with granite pavers.  Throughout construction, this station remained fully accessible.

· At the Healy station on the MDN, a project has just been completed to rebuild the warming shelter and to put in accessible ramps on both the inbound and outbound sides.  This station is now fully accessible.

· On the UPW, there is a large project to add a third main that will impact both the Maywood and Melrose Park stations.  There will be new platforms, facilities and accessible routes.  At present, Maywood is fully accessible and Melrose Park is slated to be completed this summer.

· The Prairie Crossing station on the MDN has a new, ADA compliant warming shelter and fully accessible routes.  This station remained fully accessible throughout construction.

· At the Winfield station on the UPW, new pavers have been added to mesh with the new platform elevations.  Accessible slopes and accessible routes from the platforms to the parking areas have been added.  This station is fully accessible.

· At the Cary station on the UPNW, there is a project to build a new warming shelter on the north, inbound side of the station, along with improved platforms and ramp at the south end.  This station will remain fully accessible throughout construction.

· At the Cumberland station on the UPNW, Metra is building ramps on either side from the sidewalks to the shelter.  One of these accessible routes will go directly to the Pace bus stop.  When complete this summer, this station will go from non-accessible to fully accessible.

· Metra B&B forces completed platform renovation projects at the following stations:
-North Glenview – MDN

    
-Washington Street, Grayslake – NCS

    
-Vernon Hills – NCS

    
-Hickory Creek – RID

    
-Route 59 – BNSF

Throughout construction all of these stations remained fully accessible.

·  At the Western Springs station on the BNSF, work has been completed to rebuild the east half of both platforms and accessible ramps have been installed to the parking areas.
·  At the Riverside station on the BNSF, Metra is working with the village to replace brick pavers at the depot entrance.  There are also new guardrails, handrails and accessible routes from the platform to the sidewalk.  This station has remained accessible throughout construction.

·  With Metra’s assistance, the Brookfield station on the BNSF has been upgraded by the village.  New brick pavers have been replaced around the warming shelter as well as two new accessible ramps and access to the sidewalk.  This station is fully accessible.

·  At the La Grange/Stone Avenue station on the BNSF, another village initiated project has included a bike parking shelter, replaced ramps and improved access from the platforms to the parking areas.  This station is fully accessible.

·  At the Grayland station on the MDN, there is a project to add ADA parking, replace stairs, platforms and add new handrails.  This station remains non-accessible due to the lack of ramps. But future enhancements are on the list.

·  At the Tinley Park 80th Avenue station, there is a small but important project to replace deteriorated stairs and handrails and bring up to ADA standard.

·  At the 143rd Orland Park station on the SWS, a bid has just been awarded to put in stairs and a ramp at the south end of the platforms to the parking area.  Throughout construction, this station will remain fully accessible.

·  There is another village initiated project to rebuild the warming depot at the Libertyville station on the MDN.  This will include fully accessible rest rooms.  Accessible routes will be assured from the platform level to the parking area.  Throughout construction, this station will remain accessible.  

·  Metra forces installed Visual Information Signs (VIS) to four stations:
-95th Longwood – RID Main Line
   
  -107th – RID Beverly Sub District

  
  -115th – RID Beverly Sub District

  -119th – RID Beverly Sub District

·   At the West Pullman station the MED, there are plans to add a pre-cast ramp from the platform to the grade.  When this is done, this station will be fully accessible.

·   Mr. Schultz indicated that he has reported three items from the November meeting that were brought to his attention:
-A lighting issue at the 87th Woodruff station on the MED.
   
  -A deteriorated pavement at a grade at the Barrington station on the UPNW.
   
  -An issue with the restrooms at the LaSalle Street station on the RID.
With regard to the West Pullman station, Mr. Ferneborg told the Committee that he had been contacted by a Senior Center just across Halsted from that station.  This station has not been accessible to the residents of that Center.  Mr. Ferneborg has been communicating with them for the past two years and will be delighted to report to them about the access to that station.

Several Committee members expressed concerns about the ability of individuals with disabilities to have enough time to change platforms after GPS announcements have been made.  They brought up several stations where this seems to be problematic.  

At this point in the proceedings, Chairman Dalton asked for public comments.        
·  J. Powell had a suggestion for future station renovations.  He indicated that it would be most helpful to build a walkway connecting the RID and MED at the Vermont Street/Blue Island station.  He felt that crossing Vermont Street to change lines is not the safest crossing to make.

·  H. Armstrong punctuated the concern of other Committee members who voiced concerns about not having enough time to change tracks after hearing GPS announcements.
·  G. Armstrong related a problem he had encountered when he missed his train in Lombard and this caused him to miss a connecting train.

·  S. Figved brought up a concern about the lack of evening trains on the UPNW.
The Chairman recognized Jeremy Glover from the Metropolitan Planning Council.  He wanted to let the assembled know about a study that the MPC was undertaking to look at mobility options in the region.  He requested time after the meeting to speak with anyone who would be willing to answer questions for the survey.

Chairman Dalton asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  V. Schmitz brought the motion and D. Bogus seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm.

